ROTARIANS URGED TO GET BEHIND TRAINING CAMP

"The Campaign for Punchbowl" will come to a climax at the Commercial Club at noon tomorrow when several speakers will talk about this citizen training camp idea. It is expected that announcement will be made of the campaign to secure funds necessary to develop the camp.

That the Rotary Club get behind the project for a military training camp to be located on Punchbowi, and to be used by civilians and national guardsmen alike; and that it assist in the raising of funds with which to insure the success of the proposed undertaking, are proposals offered by Senator James L. Coke at a meeting of the Rotarians at noon today.

"This proposed camp is going to do a tremendous lot of good," Senator Coke declared. "It will be along the lines of the Plattsburg, N. Y., training camp, and will afford to the members of the National Guard, as well as to citizen organizations affiliated with the National Rifle Association, an opportunity to use the rifle ranges and receive valuable military

training."

Senator Coke pointed out that it is planned to secure by public subscription about \$15,000 to provide the camp, instead of waiting for slow and rather indefinite legislation on the matter. He urged the Rotary Club to get back of the movement to raise this fund.

What people and officials in Washington, D. C., think and know about Hawaii was the general theme of Sen-

ator Coke's talk. He stated that, from his observations at the national capital, the members of both houses of Congress are friendly toward Hawaii and are inclined to be liberal in the handling of affairs pertaining to the territory.